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ISLINGTON COUNCIL

JURY SERVICE GUIDANCE
1. INTRODUCTION
1.1
The guidance applies to all employees for the purposes of dealing with a Jury 
Summons, unless their terms and conditions of employment specify some other 
procedures for these purposes e.g.
i) Staff employed on the Chief Executive and Chief Officer grades;

ii) School-based staff
1.2 
The guidance does not apply to agency staff.
2. GUIDANCE FOR STAFF
2.1
If you receive a Jury Summons, you should inform your manager as soon as possible and give them a copy of the summons.  This will usually be given to you a few months in advance of the date you have been given to start your jury service and you will normally be expected to attend Court for up to two weeks.
2.2
You should also send a copy of this to Human Resources so it can be recorded on your file and passed to Payroll.

2.3
Payroll will then send you a letter for you to complete once you have come to the end of your jury service. This will ask you to confirm the dates of the jury service and to attach a copy of the letter sent to you by the Court detailing the payments they have made to you. This should also be signed by your manager before returning to Payroll Services.
2.4
We will pay you your full salary while you are on jury service.  However, you will be given a Loss of Earnings form by the Court and you should send this form to Payroll Services for completion and for you to return to the Court.
2.5
If there are any days where you are not required to sit on the jury, you should report to work or discuss alternative arrangements with your manager.

2.6
Keep your manager updated about the dates of your jury service. If the jury service is likely to last more than two weeks, let them know as soon as possible.
2.7
At the end of your jury service, Payroll Services will deduct only the loss of earnings paid to you by the Court, not any other expenses, such as travel and subsistence, you incurred whilst no jury service. This money will usually be deducted in the month following receipt of this signed form and the letter sent to you by the Court to ensure that the Courts Service have transferred the money into your account before it is deducted.

2.8
If your jury service is longer than two weeks, and you do not want the full amount deducted from your pay in one month, please contact Payroll Services to discuss a longer repayment schedule.

3. GUIDANCE FOR MANAGERS

3.1
Once you receive a copy of a Jury Summons from an employee, please scan and send this to Human Resources.

3.2
Your absence return, or MYHR record, should reflect the jury service for the employee and you should make sure an employee who is on jury service is recorded as being absent for jury service.
3.3 At the end of their jury service, the employee will give you a letter to sign before this is sent back to Payroll Services. You should check that the dates on the letter correspond with those you have recorded on the employee’s absence record, sign the form and give it back to the employee so they can forward this to Payroll Services.

4. FURTHER INFORMATION

4.1
Employees or managers can speak to Payroll Services or Human Resources if they are unsure about any aspect of jury service.
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